
TONETTA LAKE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
MINUTES FROM OCTOBER, 17 2005, 7:30PM 
 
In Attendance: 
Don Hazen 
Karl Lebitsch 
Bob Lund  
Bob Zubrycki 
 
The committee decided the next stormwater sampling location will be at the vortex unit 
on the Tonetta Lake Park Association property on Tonetta Lake Way.  Karl and Don will 
set up the automated sampler at 7AM on Saturday 10/22.  A 24 hour sampling will begin 
with the next rain event.  Bob Lund will get more sample bottles from Northeast Labs. 
 
A discussion of testing sites clarified the current goals of the sampling: to find the levels 
of nutrient, bacteria and suspended solid levels of stormwater before the runoff enters 
settling basins or vortex units. 
 
Also discussed was the importance of the 24 hour averaging of samples rather than just 
first flush samples. 
 
Don Hazen brought up concerns regarding the fine particles in winter road sand. These 
particles easily enter the waterstream.  He feels large granular sand is better for traction. 
There was also a brief discussion of alternative road treatments, such as liquid de-icers. 
 
The 2006 Lake Grant Program application is due on October 21st.  Bob Zubrycki will 
contact Paul Johnson about submitting this application.  Work that could not be 
completed for the current contract can be reapplied for in 2006 
 
Minutes submitted by Bob Zubrycki 


